Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 

Village Hall on Thursday, 19th June 2008

Present
Jackie Mortiboy in the Chair


Bob Scarfe


Erica Forbes

Apologies for absence: Tony, Alcock, Peter Webb and John Griggs

In attendance: Cllrs Honey and Wood

There were no Declarations of Interest

Minutes of the Meeting on 15th May 2008 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

The dog fouling notices had arrived and were handed to Bob Scarfe to deliver to John Griggs, these need to be put up in Nats Lane at a height of 2.1m above ground level.  The fencing had been done on 12th June.  It was suggested that a piece of wood could be placed along the bottom of the fence to stop the wire being cut by the strimmer.  Terrys Wood Farm – the response had been sent in, no comments were received from the 4 Councillors who looked at the application.  Richard Honey explained that on balance, he does not consider that the application should be granted permission

.

Spelders Hill Hedge

The hedge needs cutting, it was agreed that Lawncare would be asked to undertake the cutting of the hedge and also to clear away the cuttings.  Lawncare will also be asked to do a hard cut on the hedge in March.

Financial Statement was approved.

Cheques were signed for Lawncare for £220, Fencing and staples for £98.21 and a wreath for Val Hicklins Memorial for £20.

Any Other Business

Wyecycle – Ashford Borough Council have advanced £7500 to Wyecycle and is waiting for a business plan.

Cllrs Wood and Honey have been delivering their newsletter in the village.

A plan for Junction 10a is currently being considered.

The potholes in Bockham Lane are still very bad and the Clerk was asked to contact Highways about this.  The edge of the Brook by Downsway is getting worse, The Clerk was asked to contact Highways about this also.

The water by the entrance to Stonebridge is still there despite Mid Kent Water coming out and fixing the hole, Jackie Mortiboy will contact Mid Kent Water again.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 17th July 2008.

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed.
